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Early in our fiscal year, I cautioned our Board of Directors that the greatest challenge facing OkEthics might be that of complacency.  The belief was based on a message that a speaker had delivered to an audience at a national Ethics Officer Association meeting a few years ago.   According to this individual, ethical scandals occur in ten-year cycles and that we would soon be entering another dangerous era.  In his estimation, it takes only a few years for companies to start becoming lax about their standards.  This is followed by a “comfortable” period when they become adept at rationalizing moral deterioration and cultivate the seeds for greater ethical misconduct.  As the bad behavior continues, it finally reaches an outrageous level and is exposed.   At that point, the cycle repeats itself – usually starting again with shameful headlines and a public outcry.   In other words, organizations must be continually and painfully reminded of the need to adhere to higher standards.  
This belief was recently reinforced by a professional in the area of public relations who, when working with me on a promotional campaign, practically lamented the fact that “There are no big ethical breaches in the headlines today.”  In other words, there were no external forces to prompt the fervent fostering of ethical principles.
It’s true. Enron, Worldcom and other corporate debacles have faded from the spotlight. Martha Stewart is cheerfully baking her favorite cookies on TV. again and all seems forgiven. We’ve practically forgotten the earlier catalysts of greed and corruption that spurred an almost evangelistic interest in business ethics.  But, with the current absence of a national focus, how can one explain the continued growth of OkEthics? What prompts the expansion of a group whose sole purpose is promoting integrity?
For one thing, Oklahomans have always had a pretty strong sense about doing the right thing.  Maybe that is why, despite the lack of compelling scandals in the news, this year’s OkEthics Compass Awards and first statewide ethics conference have drawn greater attention than ever before.  
The awards event to be held April 25 at the Skirvin Hotel is not regarded as a typical competition.  Instead, business leaders are encouraged to openly share their company’s best practices in an effort to help one another.  It is an unselfish approach, especially when one realizes that the award application process is not exactly a “cake walk.”  Instead, it takes hours of thoughtful work by a concerted team effort to develop responses that will ultimately benefit others.  After all, the main purpose of the Compass Award is to provide practical examples that may be used by other organizations in reinforcing high standards.  Businesses are inspired to learn and grow from their collective experiences. 
Even without being reminded by glaring scandals, companies that invest the time toward applying for the award demonstrate a solid business acumen.  They know that employees, customers and investors will always seek out those that truly demonstrate a commitment to integrity.  There is no better place to find this kind of exemplary behavior than right here in Oklahoma.  
Our Okie roots are firmly steeped in principles of down-to-earth honesty.  We don’t really need bad news to remind us what is important. So, chalk up the continued commitment to integrity in the workplace as another “Oklahoma standard.”

The rest of the world may suffer through yet another dark decade of ethical breaches and negative headlines, but Oklahomans know how to keep our priorities straight.   The Compass Awards are a positive demonstration of that.  It is another reason to be proud of our Oklahoma values.
